BELOIT, WISCONSIN

53511

Department of Chemistry

September 17, 1985

Dr. Anne Sherren Chemistry Department North Central College Naperville, IL 60566

Dear Anne,

I would be delighted to second the nomination of Arild Miller for honorary membership in MACTLAC. It happens that Arild chaired the Chemistry Department at Carleton College in my first few years there before he went on to the Institute of Paper Chemistry, so I have known him for some time and enjoyed renewing our acquaintance during his loyal annual attendance at MACTLAC meetings.

For a number of years, Arild ran our informal MACTLAČ placement bureau for faculty through the Institute and has maintained the long-standing tie between the Institute and MACTLAC. His service to the organization clearly merits recognition through election to honorary membership.

Sincerely.

Brock Spencer

Professor and Chair